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East Midlands Healthcare Workforce Deanery




HST Committee Meeting

4th March 2011
2.00pm – 3:30pm

C7, Kings Meadow Campus

Present: 
Jonathan Corne – Chair (JC)


Jane Hind – RCP Regional Manager (JH)


Ganesh Subramanian – Training Programme Director – GIM (GS)



Philip Courtney – Training Programme Director – Rheumatology (PC)

Jenny Byrne – Training Programme Director – Haematology (JB)
Bisharat El-Khoury – Training Programme Director – Pallative Medicine (BEK)

Nick Pierce – Training Programme Director – Sports and Exercise Medicine (NP)

Pat Lawton – Specialty Programme Director – Clinical Oncology (PL)

Pradhib Venkatesan – Training Programme Director – Infectious Diseases (PV)

Ruth Murphy – Training Programme Director – Dermatology (RM)

Simon Roe – Training Programme Director – Renal Medicine (SR)

David Seddon – Training Programme Director – Geriatric Medicine (DS)

Harjinder Kaul –Training Programme Director–Occupational Health Medicine (HK)
David Hodgson – HST Trainees Committee Representative (DH)
                        Madeline Thaden – Deanery Minutes (MT)
	
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 

Apologies were received from Fiona Donald, Margaret Phillips, Ian Hall, Chris Bignall, and Martin Culshaw.

	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting – Friday 8th October 2010.

Minutes agreed as a true and accurate record lest one change under agenda item 3. The last sentence should read: “It is unlikely that the East Midlands Deanery will be required to lose training numbers”.

	

	3.
	Matters Arising

· Additional Training Needs Form – This is now live on the school website, it has been used successfully.  There will be a formal launch.
· Specialty Specific Feedback Forms for Website – Some have submitted, JC encouraged others to submit theirs
· Business Plan – This has been  approved by the School Board
· Changes to on-call rotas at NUH & implications on specialty training – The school will be monitoring the situation.
· East Midlands Moodle VLE – Hanif Matin is unable to attend because of a meeting. 

	

	4.
	Interim reviews prior to ARCP - attachment
TPDs need to be planning for any possible unfavourable outcomes in advance in order to give sufficient time to invite an APD. It was decided that, except for a few of the largest specialties, TPDs would do a review of all trainees four months prior to ARCPs in order to identify and help trainees who may be in difficulty. This check can be done either by the TPD or by the educational supervisor and can be done using e-portfolio. 
JC also spoke about the robustness of the ARCP process in reference to paperwork. He noted that it is important to ensure there are no erroneous outcomes. JB noted that there is sometimes a delay between giving outcomes and those outcomes appearing on e-portfolio. JC agreed that he would look into this if JB would send the list of issues.
JC mentioned there is a podcast on the website giving instructions on ARCPs and urged all panel chairs to encourage panel members to watch them before attending the panels.
Regarding GIM assessments: they will be occurring on the 19th and 20th of May which gives 6-8 weeks to rectify any problems trainees may be having before normal assessments in June/July. DH did mention some possible issues as there are no general medicine clinics but JC reassured that any outpatients can be counted as general medicine even if it is within the trainees’ specialty. 

There was also a discussion on the school survey which is also part of the requirements for assessments. The school survey is a generic survey, but each specialty submits their own set of questions. It was requested that JC send a reminder about the school survey to aid in completion. JB reported that last year trainees reported that they had completed the survey but there was no way to prove it had been completed. As a result, she has requested that her trainees save it in their e-portfolio. It was agreed that this is a good option for other specialties to consider. The other option is to get a list from Liz Beynon of who has completed the survey to date. JC agreed that could be provided. 

	JB send list of e-portfolio problems to JC

JC send reminder for the school survey

	5.
	Rotation planning
A letter from the Deanery was sent around regarding setting rotations separately from ARCPs. Rotations should be fixed ahead of time, with some flexibility for trainees. The new Code of Practice dictates that trainees have eight weeks notice. 
PL asked for clarification regarding rotating women during pregnancy. There is some confusion because if a woman changes hospitals within a certain time of giving birth, it can affect her statutory pay rules. JC will clarify with the Deanery and HR.
	JC to clarify regarding rotating a woman while pregnant

	6.
	Review of specialty appraisal
Some mistakes have been corrected while others may still be incorrect because the data is based on existing data, but meeting attendees agreed that the information was helpful. For some it reinforced some things they were doing while it also pointed out some things that attendees didn’t realise. It was also requested that an anonymised version be sent out which indicates the TPD’s programme so that each can compare their programme with that of others. 

	JC to send out anonymised version of appraisal

	7.
	Update on branding
 6-7 specialties recently filmed podcasts regarding their specialty which will soon be up on the website. JC also stated that a collection of photographs and headlines has been collected. If TPDs have not yet sent theirs to Liz Beynon, that needs to be done soon. Any photos should not have patients in them. One example that is appropriate would be to include a picture of a trainee and a quote from him or her. There was also some confusion over whether more podcasts would be filmed soon. JC will clarify this. 


	TPDs to send photos and headlines to Liz Beynon if have not yet sent them
JC to clarify if more podcasts will be filmed

	8.
	Update on communications course
BEK reported on the VLE and communications course. The course will feature a VLE session beforehand – Hanif Matin is helping put this together. The VLE will have a forum as well as scenarios relating to their specialty and will help the trainees to get to know each other beforehand. The 1-day course will then feature role plays. The VLE should be ready by September or October. This is a course that Hayward House has been running for many years so it is a natural progression to expand it. About 12 trainees will be on the course at a time and it will be mandatory. 
Queries were raised regarding those nearing the end of the training and how in practice all of them would fit in the course. JC acknowledged that it may not be possible but that the logistics would have to be looked at to see. JC also mentioned that he is hoping that the course can be sold to other deaneries and that they are looking for robust feedback in order to publish the results. PL agreed that the course sounds very good.

	

	9.
	ACFs – incorporation into programme
It was decided at the School Board meeting that TPDs will be asked to manage rotations such that ACFs who fail to get funding can be incorporated into the rotation rather than pursuing their research. Most would hope to get funding in their CT2 years leaving enough time to find an empty post, but some may not seek the funding until ST3. For most specialties this isn’t a problem as they only have 1 or no ACFs, but, particularly for Gastro who have 3 ACFs, it might be an issue.
There was also some discussion of how to deal with the reduced clinical skills of ACFs. GS suggested that the ACFs be considered as LTFT commensurate with their time on research. There are no guidelines regarding this, but others agreed that had also been done on a case-by-case basis. JC will be asking for clarification regarding this from Simon Johnson.

	JC to ask for clarification regarding ACFs and training time from Simon Johnson

	10.
	MRCP – entry to ST3
DS discussed the requirement for MRCP as entry into ST3. Currently it is a requirement for beginning ST3 training but not for recruiting. As such, a trainee may be put on the rotation but if they don’t pass their exam, then there will be a hole in the rotation. In the future they are going to implement at way to give a more immediate response for a pass or not, but that is still a few years away. JC stated that based on average pass rates in previous years, they expect that about 4 CT2s wanting to continue to ST3 will fail their exam. 
The attendees then discussed the pattern of recruitment. JB requested a second point of recruitment in the middle of the year to deal with people leaving at the midpoint. This is particularly a problem if someone finishes their training a month or two after recruitment and thus that position is empty for almost a year. RM and SR pointed out that the second point needs to be an equal round of recruitment to the 1st point; 2nd round candidates tend to be poor. JC agreed to feedback the request for 2 equivalent windows for recruitment.

	JC to feedback the request for 2 equivalent windows for recruitment.

	11.
	Purchase of ultrasound machine
JC stated that after spending for training expenses is taken into account, there is still sufficient money left to purchase the requested ultrasound machine. The ultrasound machine will be used only for training and will be housed somewhere in the East Midlands North region to be requested for use by any site. 
There also was a bid by Pallative Medicine for audio visual equipment for their lecture room. As no one else submitted a bid, this will probably be purchased also. Guarantees will be built in so that others in the school can use it.


	

	12.
	Curriculum development
This round of curriculum development has not been considered, further information is needed for most of the bids. The following information is needed in the future: how the bid is linked to the curriculum, what priority it is, how they justify the costs, and if it is outside the East Midlands, why is it outside the area. The bid needs to be a robust explanation of why the money is needed. JC has agreed that they will work on a sample bid and then presenters can resubmit their bids to him.

	JC to prepare a sample bid and others to resubmit with all requested information

	13.
	HST trainees – report

DH stated that the only thing the HST trainees committee wanted to report on was the management course. There has been some confusion regarding how trainees are being invited and what level they should be completing. For example, if someone is near the end of their training, what level should they complete?  JC reported that some feedback has been disappointing, The course is being organised by Warwick and run in Derby. As a result of the conversation during the meeting, the following questions were identified which JC will be asking:
1. Which trainees will be invited and when?

2. Which trainees will be invited per level?
3. Are there any exceptions as some specialties have their own courses, for example Sports & Exercise Medicine, Occupational Medicine, and Pathology?

4. If a trainee is in their final year and hasn’t heard, what will they do?

5. If a trainee only completes levels 3, 4, and 5 is that considered adequate?

DH also mentioned that trainees were told they could not use study leave to cover this. JC agreed to query this.


	JC to ask these questions and clarify to HST trainee committee

JC to query use of study leave for management course

	14.
	Any other business

GS queried study leave during the summer months. For example, the money is available on April to April basis but if someone is only working April to July, is the money available to them? JC said he would clarify.
After a query by RM, JC clarified that there is a 3.5 month window before someone’s CCT date when they can be accessed for their ARCP outcome 6. JC stated that regarding timing, the ARCPs have to be held before trainees move onto the next post so in June or July. If they are held at the wrong time (either too early or too late) a trainee can appeal. However, this means that some trainees may need to have an ARCP outside of June/July – for example if they have had an outcome 3, they would need one in November/December. Therefore, sometimes you need to have an ARCP outside of that time period.

	JC to clarify study leave usage in summer

	15.
	Date and Time of next meeting – Friday 1st July, 2pm in G04, Postgraduate Centre, QMC.
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